    Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, January 23, 2018
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
January 23, 2018 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Andrew Kitzen, and Commissioners Thomas Collins and Thomas Brown.  Vice Chairman Andre Sorrentino and Comm. Edmund M. Erickson were excused.  District Secretary Karla Wright was also in attendance. 
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm.   
· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the January Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the following Capital Reserve Firemanic invoices.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Firemanic Supply in the amount of $2,781.32

· Mayday Communications in the amount of $4,733

· The TOH Fire Police have cancelled their installation dinner that was to be held on Saturday, March 3rd.  They will no longer need our meeting hall for the event. 

· Request the Board approve the fee quote from Long Island Employee Benefits Group Ltd. at a cost of $5,325 for the 2018 plan year.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the fee quote of $5,325 for the 2018 plan year.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the 2018 Annual Fire Hydrant agreement with South Huntington Water District at a cost of 15 hydrants at $50 each.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the 2018 Annual Fire Hydrant agreement with South Huntington Water District.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· The Board received a letter from the Hook & Ladder Co. stating that Michael Plant was nominated as 2nd Lieutenant of the Hook & Ladder Co.  Nominations and a Special Election will be held at the February company meeting.  Officer Qualification form submitted and complete for Michael Plant.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the nomination of Michael Plant as 2nd Lieutenant of the Hook & Ladder Co.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· The Board received a letter from the Hose Co. stating that Jason Sandvik was nominated as 2nd Lieutenant of the Hose Co.  Nominations and a Special Election will be held at the February company meeting.  Officer Qualification form submitted and complete for Jason Sandvik.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the nomination of Jason Sandvik as 2nd Lieutenant of the Hose Co.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the additional funds of $130 for the purchase of refreshments at Porto Fino for the annual department elections.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the additional funds of $130 for refreshments at Porto Fino.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of invitations for the installation dinner from Sunset Printing at a cost not to exceed $600.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the purchase of invitations for the installation dinner at a cost not to exceed $600.  Motion unanimously carried.  

· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles and attendance at the Fire Rescue and EMS Mega Show on February 17th & 18th at Suffolk County Community College in Brentwood.  Tickets are $12 each if you purchase through early registration.  A sign up list will be posted downstairs for members to enroll.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of vehicles and attendance at the Fire Rescue and EMS Mega Show.  Motion unanimously carried. 
After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the meeting was adjourned at 7:15 pm.







Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Fire District Secretary
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


